
Notification · April 2021 Road 

Portrush and Magill Roads 
Intersection Upgrade 

Safety Improvements to Thornbury Street  

The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is upgrading the intersection of Portrush 

and Magill Roads to improve travel times, connectivity, capacity and safety for all users. The $98 million 

project is jointly funded (50:50) by the South Australian and Australian Governments. 

As part of the Portrush Road and Magill Road intersection upgrade, the left turn access from Portrush Road 

into Thornbury Street will be banned.  This access change is required to reduce the likelihood of crashes 

arising from Portrush Road south bound traffic merging from three lanes into two lanes, adjacent the 

intersection with Thornbury Street. 

What to expect 

The Department will be installing a concrete traffic island at the entrance to Thornbury Street, off Portrush 

Road, which will include additional line marking and new signage. Please note there will be no change made 

to the current left turn access from Thornbury Street onto Portrush Road. 

These works are scheduled to occur in late 2021, weather permitting. Further notification will be provided as 

works progress on site. 

Further information  

For additional information on current and scheduled project works, please see the attached project update 

notification. 

An updated intersection update concept plan, which also shows the proposed access change at Thornbury 
and vegetation details, is now available on the project website at www.dit.sa.gov.au/magill. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this proposed change, please contact the project team on 
1300 794 880 or email dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 
 
The Department appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken. 

Kind regards, 
 
Portrush and Magill Road Intersection Upgrade project team 

http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/magill
mailto:dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au

